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Dear Parents/Carers, 

As the majority of you will be aware from previous communications and through my 
update at our Meet The Teacher evening in September,  last year we made an application 
to convert to academy status and join the Orchard Learning Alliance.  

Earlier this year our application was approved, and we have been issued with an Academy 
Order. We are one of 9 schools - 8 in Wokingham and one in Reading - which will be joining 
Waingels College in the Orchard Learning Alliance.  

 

 

 

 

We share a common set of values – all focussed on excellence, and social justice through 
exceptional schools. Our belief is that there is greater strength and security in belonging to 
a family of schools and that together we will be able to secure the best outcomes for our 
children and a bright future for our schools in the service of our communities for many 
years to come. These are exciting times, and we are proud to be founding members.   

Because the scale of our plans is so great, and following advice from the Department for 
Education, our growth as a trust will be in 3 phases. Phase 1 schools will join this academic 
year; phase 2 is planned for 2024/25 and we hope that phase 3, will follow later in 2025. 
All the schools have agreed a partnership arrangement, which means we will begin to 
operate like a Trust until each phase gets the green light to officially join.  

Southlake / Hawkedon / Churchend are in the first phase of growth and will join the Trust 
this academic year, probably in the Spring term.  

Highwood will be in either phase 2 or phase 3 which will happen towards the end of 2024 
and in 2025. As soon as a decision has been taken about which phase we will be in, I will let 
you know.  

In the meantime, and until our plans are fully implemented, we will continue to work 
closely with our partners, sharing best practice, collaborating on school improvement, and 
exploring ways of generating greater efficiencies through economies of scale.  

Thank you for your support.  

Matt Hickey 

Head Teacher  























SENCO 

Here are some services you can access for additional SEND support. 

Speech and Language support 

Home - Afasic  

Words for Life | National Literacy Trust | Words for Life  

Learning to talk 3 to 5 years - NHS (www.nhs.uk)  

Sensory Processing 

What is Sensory Processing? - YouTube  

Sensory Processing: The Tactile (touch) System - YouTube  

Sensory processing: Body awareness (proprioception) - YouTube  

Sensory processing: movement and balance (the vestibular system) - YouTube  

Sensory Processing: Alertness Levels - YouTube  

Lindsay Padbury - Special Educational Needs Coordinator (SENCo)  A special educational need/ and or 

disability (SEND) can cause barriers to a child’s learning. My role in school is to identify the children’s 

strengths and manage any extra needs they may have. I liaise with teachers and teaching assistants 

to help support the pupil’s needs and discuss appropriate actions that will help reduce any barriers to 

their learning. If you have any SEND concerns, please initially talk to your child’s class teacher.  

Early Years Speech and Language Therapy Team Talks: 

Communication Foundations— Microsoft Virtual Events Powered by Teams  

Communication Building Blocks  Microsoft Virtual Events Powered by Teams   or  Microsoft Virtual Events Powered by Teams  

Scaffolding Communication   Microsoft Virtual Events Powered by Teams  or Microsoft Virtual Events Powered by Teams  

Dear Families,  

It has been another busy term at Highwood!  It has been great seeing the pupils settling into their new 

classes and to see them developing their knowledge and skills.   

All Highwood primary school staff received ELKLAN communication Friendly Setting Training last           

academic year and up levelled our practices to support all pupils in Highwood, especially those with 

speech and language needs. Our ELKLAN assessor fed back to us “I am so impressed and encouraged by 

all that you and your staff are doing to ensure that everything that is said and done in your school is    

accessible to all. “ We are proud to have been  awarded the Communication Friendly Setting                  

Accreditation in September 2023.    

I hope you all have a great half term break.  

Lindsay Padbury    SENCO 

https://www.afasic.org.uk/
https://wordsforlife.org.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/start-for-life/toddler/learning-to-talk/learning-to-talk-3-to-5-years/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2Fhwvs4C6_o&t=3s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AxvlCuUjcFA&t=1s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iVaycXJ9ZvU&t=1s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XRr7keJyWD8&t=11s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BcHeuZ96fYw
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/a09f4b51-ab83-48da-ad91-4069682b194a@b5a4676b-e1c4-4c08-80a9-cf34a2d67324
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/704fed33-8e3a-4bcc-9de6-047f7a54a1e5@b5a4676b-e1c4-4c08-80a9-cf34a2d67324
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/23e2bbd1-2532-4154-aa93-69d54cc68596@b5a4676b-e1c4-4c08-80a9-cf34a2d67324
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/ed49ca63-59e8-4e15-a6f9-a9528a547c5e@b5a4676b-e1c4-4c08-80a9-cf34a2d67324
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/3386d562-d6f6-4f75-a385-42bb87cbdd22@b5a4676b-e1c4-4c08-80a9-cf34a2d67324


SENCO 

Local SEND Support  

Local Offer for 0 - 25 year olds with additional needs - Wokingham Borough Council  

Homepage (sendiasswokingham.org.uk) free, confidential, impartial advice, guidance and support for children and 

young people with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities.  

Children with additional needs (CAN) network - Wokingham Borough Council  

Home Page - PSC (parentingspecialchildren.co.uk)    

Home | Camp Mohawk  a multi-functional day centre for children with special needs and their families, set in 5 

acres of beautiful countryside, just outside Wargrave, Berkshire.  

 

Family and adult Support 

Wokingham Borough Council family support 

Young Sibs   for siblings 

Talking Therapies self-refer for support with emotional and mental health (17years and above) 

Samaritans are available 24/7 to listen, even if you just need someone to listen whilst you offload, they don't have 

to provide advice unless you ask for it, they also have an app SAM, which can provide you with some tools to help 

you. 

Parenting and mental health – the Mental Health Foundation 

Sleep Issues, Anxiety and Behaviour Support 

FIRST Wokingham Directory | Family Intervention Resources & Support Team (FIRST) - supporting families with 

sleep and behavioural issues  

First Video: Supporting children with disabilities - YouTube  

 

Autism Support 

Centre for Autism - University of Reading Centre for Autism  

 ASSIST Team Wokingham Directory | ASSIST Team (Autism Spectrum Service for Information Support and Training)  

Assist video  Supporting autistic children and their families - YouTube  

  www.neurodiversityhub.org 

Autism Berkshire Reading - Autism Berkshire  

Neurodiversity News September 2023 (newsweaver.com)  

Fine Motor Skills 

Fine Motor Skills | Children Young People and Families Online Resource (berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk)  

https:/www.wokingham.gov.uk/children-families-and-young-people/send-local-offer
https://www.sendiasswokingham.org.uk/
https://directory.wokingham.gov.uk/kb5/wokingham/directory/service.page?id=yMqtWsyMkuE
https://www.parentingspecialchildren.co.uk/
https://www.campmohawk.org.uk/
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/children-families-and-young-people/children-and-families/child-protection-and-family-support/ask
https://www.sibs.org.uk/youngsibs/
https://talkingtherapies.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/
https://www.samaritans.org/how-we-can-help/contact-samaritan/
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/explore-mental-health/a-z-topics/parenting-and-mental-health
https://directory.wokingham.gov.uk/kb5/wokingham/directory/service.page?id=xuJ8M237bPA
https://directory.wokingham.gov.uk/kb5/wokingham/directory/service.page?id=xuJ8M237bPA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-_ooO97PW3M&t=108s
https://research.reading.ac.uk/autism/
https://directory.wokingham.gov.uk/kb5/wokingham/directory/service.page?id=GjGnkwjmheI&localofferchannel=310
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SNJuaCRCEm4&t=44s
https://www.autismberkshire.org.uk/
https://berkshirehealthcareec.newsweaver.com/1bmmkd8n7z/1ig8z8jk2yn
https://cypf.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/health-and-development/fine-motor-skills/


Household Support Fund   

  

Money to help residents this winter 

 

A new round of the Household Support Fund is now open for residents needing help paying for food 

and energy. The fund helps residents struggling to pay for food, bills, energy and other essentials. 

Higher amounts are being paid to households this winter which are likely to spend more money on dai-

ly essentials like food and energy.  

This is being distributed for Wokingham Borough Council by Age UK Berkshire, Citizens Advice             

Wokingham, First Days Children’s Charity and Wokingham United Charities.  

Any household which received a grant from Age UK Berkshire or Citizens Advice Wokingham between 

April and September 2023 can now apply again.  

 

If you have a child who receives means-tested free school meals 

• You can get £20 per week, per child, during school holidays from First Days Children’s Charity 

 

Pensioners, carers, disabled people and/or households with four or more people 

• You can get a grant of £240 from Age UK Berkshire or Citizens Advice Wokingham 

 

All other households 

• You can get a grant of £120 from Age UK Berkshire or Citizens Advice Wokingham 

 

Find out how to apply to the Household Support Fund on the council’s website.  

 

Other useful cost of living links: 

 

• Cost of living help hub 

• Cost of living guide for people with children  

• Help with food  

• Contact Citizens Advice Wokingham for help with your situation 

https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/cost-of-living/household-support-fund?utm_source=col_hsf_educationnewsletter&utm_medium=newsletter&utm_campaign=col_hsf_educationnewsletter
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/cost-of-living/household-support-fund?utm_source=col_hsf_educationnewsletter&utm_medium=newsletter&utm_campaign=col_hsf_educationnewsletter
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/cost-of-living/?utm_source=col_hsf_educationnewsletter&utm_medium=newsletter&utm_campaign=col_hsf_educationnewsletter
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/cost-of-living/cost-living-help-people-children?utm_source=col_hsf_educationnewsletter&utm_medium=newsletter&utm_campaign=col_hsf_educationnewsletter
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/cost-of-living/help-essentials/help-food?utm_source=col_hsf_educationnewsletter&utm_medium=newsletter&utm_campaign=col_hsf_educationnewsletter
https://citizensadvicewokingham.org.uk/onefrontdoor/


Reminders   

EARRINGS 

 

Please note that our school policy is for earrings to be removed for PE, for the 
health and safety of the children.  

 

It is recommended that ear piercing is only done in the first week of the summer 
holidays to allow the time for them to settle.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

School uniform can be purchased direct from our supplier Michael Hope at the fol-
lowing link   

Please note that free delivery to school is only available up to October Half Term. 
Otherwise there is a delivery charge of £4.50 to home up until Easter.  

School dinners 

Children in Reception, Years 1 & 2 are entitled to universal free school 
meals, funded by the government. If your child would like a school   

dinner please let the class teacher know and this will be booked for them.  

Children in Nursery, Years 3 to 6 are required to pay for dinners. The price of a 
school dinner is £2.53 per day. Payment should be made via SCOPAY in advance.  

If you think your child may be eligible for benefits related free school meals  
please contact the school office for a form.  

Please note that we are a NUT-FREE school.  

ABSENCE 

Please contact the school office by 9.30am if your child is absent stating the   
reason for the absence. This can be done via the Arbor Portal/APP or by phone on 

0118 9265493. 

If your child is going to be late and requires a hot dinner this must be booked by 
9.30am.  

All requests for leave of absence must be made on the absence form available 
from the school office. Routine appointments should be made outside of school 

time. 

Please see the latest Attendance Policy on the school website regarding Penalty 
Notices. 

https://www.michaelhope.co.uk/products/school-shops/highwood-primary-school/highwood-primary-school



